VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on Tuesday, August 9, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet - Absent

Rick Hanna - Present

Dave Babcock - Present

Paul Avery - Present

Ben Beair -

Present

Jeremy Whitacre - Absent

Guest: Maxine McKee and Ruth Stuart

Excuse Approval of Mr. Whitacre and Ms. Sweet 1st Mr. Avery 2nd Mr. Beair

Pledge of Allegiance

Kevin Siferd took Roll Call

Motion to approve Minutes from 07/26/2022, 2022 – 1st Mr. Babcock 2nd Mr. Beair

Brenda Sweet - Absent

Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock - Yes

Paul Avery - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Absent

Motion Approved

Motion to approve Financial/Reconciliation Report from 07/26/2022 1st Mr. Babcock 2nd Mr. Beair

Brenda Sweet - Absent

Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock - Yes

Paul Avery - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Absent

Motion Approved

Financial Report: Mr. Rick Hanna

At 56% of Budget, anticipating second half of real estate taxes coming in

STAFF REPORTS:

Administrative Report: Kevin Siferd

Mayor's Court Report: One traffic and one criminal case this month, \$1,160.00 for the month \$15,310.00 YTD. To the state \$75.00 and \$\$160.00 YTD, Remitted to the Village \$\$1082.00 and \$12,754.00 YTD Planning Commission still has an Opening. Planning Commission Meeting set for August 23, 2022 at 6 P.M... Columbia Gas is relocating line on Xenia Rd later this week or next week. Marathon is currently removing casing. The gas line is from Green Vista to Rebert Pike and ends at Hunter Rd. No concerns about water lines but keeping a watch on it and staying prepared if water gets stirred up. Will be digging 14 ft. in front of school and should be done before school opens. OPWC application has been submitted to county for waste water replacement Concrete Pads have been completed at Settlers Park, finishing picnic tables, everything is going well. Questions about injured employee, waiting on MRI. TCC annual meeting is Friday 08/19/2022. Meeting held at park to discuss access road and how to arrange things, waiting on well field modeling to be done to find out where wells will be.

Police Report by Chief Mike Holler

With the upping of pay, sign is being used out front for hiring part time police officers. State EMA reached out to chief about grant money for recruitment retention in order to touch base with him in order to get grant money. Hopefully funding will be for two years.

Chief asked about storage cabinets that are out back and if they could possibly be used for the patrol room.

Training updates: M. Dunham has successfully completely her training so congratulations to her.

Chief will be gone August 22-26 for Lenox training. CIT (Critical Incident Training) training is coming up first week of September, it is free training. Hopefully will get officers in with Kettering Network training. Need to rotate officers for training.

Couple of invoices for repairs of police vehicles from wear and tear. Before Yates funeral Officer McHenry got cars cleaned and waxed at a very reasonable price, thanks to them and McHenry.

A lot of the tickets that are written go to the Municipal Court which have no funds for the Village. Possibility to get some funds if the Ohio Revised Code is adopted as our own ordinance, is it possible to have both and need to check into it.

National Night out was a success, thanks to all who participated. \$1125.00 was made off raffles.

COMMUNITY REPORTS:

NONE

Mr. Beair stated Public Service Meeting will be held August 16th, at 6 P.M.

Mr. Hanna stated expired ID's need renewed or made

Kevin Siferd stated that the Blood Drive will take place 08/24/2022 from 1 P.M. to 7 P.M. 47 slots were available and 25 slots have been filled... Appointments can be made at Donortime.com to schedule.

NEW OR OLD BUSINESS

None

Question/Comments from Guests

None

Motion to Adjourn

1st Mr. Avery 2nd Mr. Beair

Meeting adjourned at 7:33

Approved By:

Rick Hanna President of Council

Date: 4/13/2022